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From the Principalôs deské 
 

AQUATICS WEEK WRAP 

Well what a fantastic Aquatics time our students experienced last week.  The weather was very kind to us and the 

skill development across a wide variety of activities was wonderful to see. The week was capped off by a 

wonderful Beach Day on Friday which, by all accounts, was thoroughly enjoyed by all. Thank you to all the staff for 

the smooth running of Aquatics Week and the Beach Day and thank you to Kate and Tannille for cooking the 

Beach Day BBQ. 
 

LITERACY SUMMIT AND LEADERS DAY 

As you know last Thursday and Friday I attended a Literacy Summit and Leaders Day in Adelaide. The two days 

were particularly beneficial as the crowd of more than 1400 leaders from DECD sites all over the state gathered to 

listen to messages from the Education Minister Dr Susan Close, the DECD Chief Executive Rick Persse and an 

array of experts in the education sector who provided us with a variety of strategies in making South Australian 

education world class. I look forward to passing on innovative information and newly discovered ideas to the staff. 
 

SRC 

Over the previous weeks, along with the House Captain elections, each class has held Student Representative 

Council elections. I congratulate all elected members and I am certain that each of you will display the quality 

leadership required to fulfil such 

prestigious positions.  
 

Congratulations go to : 

Reception/Year 1: Cameron Westwood 

and Kiarni Carter  (Term 1) 

Year 2/3: Zara Jacobs and Jack Tonkin  (Term 1) 

Year 4/5: Rachel Scott, James Jervis and Finn Nunan 

Year 6/7 : Brock Nuske and Noah Fleming 

Year 8/9/10: Sebastian Weetra and Harvey Fleming 

Reception-Year 3 student rotate members throughout the 

year to ensure everyone experiences running class meetings, attending SRC meetings and demonstrating 

leadership on a daily basis. 
 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

This Thursday the 22nd of February I am eagerly looking forward to our inaugural Swimming Carnival. The dayôs 

format will be a little different from the traditional carnivals of yester year and there will be a focus on having fun 

and having a go. Please ensure you are familiar with the transportation outline and to those parents/caregivers 

who are transporting students, thank you very much for your assistance. If you are transporting students other than 

your own, please ensure you have returned the signed óTransportation of Studentsô by Parents /Guardians/

Volunteer forms. We are Looking forward to an exciting day.  
 

Just a reminder that it is a DECD policy that if the West Coast Fire Ban Area of Eyre Peninsula is declared a Total 

Fire Ban students and staff are not permitted to travel from the school. If there is a Fire Ban on Thursday the 

Swimming Carnival will be cancelled and students will be required to come to school as per normal (unless a 

catastrophic rating is declared, where school will be cancelled).  
 

Have a great week.  
 

Chad Fleming 
Acting Principal  
 

MATERIAL AND SERVICE CHARGES 2018 
Last Thursday the Material and Service charges for 2018 were sent home with your child/children. If you did not 
receive yours, please contact the front office. Prompt payment would be appreciated. Split payments can be made 
throughout the year if required. Applications for School Card are still available. Please see Chad or Julie Custance 
for more information. 
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COLES SPORTS FOR SCHOOLS 2018 
Elliston Area School is participating in the Coles Sports for School 
program this year. 
For  each $10 spent at Coles you will receive a Sports for School 
voucher which can them be put into the box situated in the front office. 
Program runs from 7th February until 11th May. Please encourage 
family and friends to keep their vouchers to help our school reach our 
sports gear target. 
 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB NEWS 
Could all book club orders for Issue 1 be back in by tomorrow, Tuesday 
the 20th  February. 
Thank you Kerry  

 
SCHOOL UNIFORMS 
Anyone wanting to purchase school tops, jumpers or hats, we have all 
sizes in stock including the óoldô fabric polo tops.  Please see any of the 
front office staff for assistance. 
 

CLEANER REQUIRED 
Elliston Area School 
3.30ð6.30 pm Monday to Friday 
For inquires  and applications  
Please callðDale Castle on 0417 086 885 
Area Manager, Alert Cleaning & Maintenance Services P/L. 
 

ELLISTON RSL MEMORIAL CHILDRENõS CENTRE NEWS  
¶ This week is Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. 

¶ The children enjoyed having Ella last week while I was in 
Adelaide at an Early Years PLC where we looked at different 
learning centres. On Sunday we were at Alberton Primary 
School and The Nest.  And on Monday we looked at how Blair 
Athol Primary School worked and designed a different pedagogy.    
It was very inspiring and worthwhile.  I also attended two days of 
DECD Leadership Days with Principals and Directors.  Thank 
you so much Ella and Teresa. 

¶ This week we will be exploring the grounds around the Kindy and 
also introducing another component of loose parts into the 
outdoor play area.  

¶ This Thursday we have our Welcome BBQ at the Kindy at 
5.30pm.  All current Kindy families are very welcome. 

¶ On THIS Friday is the Governing Council AGM at 9.30am with 
Playgroup to follow.  ALL FAMILIES ARE INVITED TO 
ATTEND.  

¶ I look forward to seeing everyone.   
Have a wonderful week.   
Regards Annie, Teresa, Julie, Larissa, Karen. 
 

C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S 
 

ELLISTON MENõS SHED 
Ellistonôs men shed has acquired the key cutting machine from Tim at 
the Salt Water Roadhouse and we can now cut most common keys for 
$5. The Elliston Menôs Shed opening hours are between 9.00am and 
11.00am to 11.30am Monday to Thursday. 
 

SOLAR SYSTEMS 
3.5ð4.5 years return on investment. Thomas Tesselaar, A3500579. 
 Phone 0427226690. 
 

THE BEACHES HAIR SALONñTHERASE HUTCHENS 
Next trip this week - 20th and 21st February.  
Contact Therase for an appointment on 0478 057 918. 
 
 
 
 
 

URGENT NEED FOR REFUGEE CAMPS: 
HAVE YOU ANY EXCESS SCHOOL SUPPLIES? ARE THEY 
TAKING UP MUCH NEEDED SPACE?  
Would you like these supplies put to good use? 
If you have answered yes to any of these questions, Barefoot to Boots 
organisation are now loading a shipping container in Adelaide with 
supplies for Refugee camps. 
ñBarefoot to Boots (BTB) is an Australian-based private sector NGO. 
With increasing numbers of refugees and internally displaced people 
stretching existing resources, we seek to support refugees living in the 
worldôs camps and their neighbouring host communities. Currently our 
work is concentrated on Kakuma camp in northern Kenya, with 
ambitions to work as closely with other camps in the future.ò 
Any good unused stationery including folders, books etc will  be greatly 
appreciated. These supplies can be delivered to Hillsea  Station or to the 
Elliston Area School by Friday 23rd of February. These supplies will be 
delivered to Adelaide on Monday 26th February to the Barefoot to Boots 
organisation. For more information contact Michelle Nuske on 86878764 

 

COMMUNITY GRANTS PROGRAM  ð  

ROUND 2 GRANT FUNDING 

Council is now seeking applications from community organisations and 
groups for projects to be funded under the Second Round of its 
Community Grants Program. All applications will be assessed against 
the criteria and conditions set out in the Community Grants Policy and 
considered at Councilôs March Ordinary Council Meeting. Applications 
must be submitted before 5:00pm Friday 9 March 2018. 
Any application not submitted within the given timeframe will not be 
considered for this round of funding and the applicant will be advised to 
resubmit the application, if it is still relevant, to the next round of funding. 
Applications are to be addressed to: 
Community Grants Program 
District Council of Elliston, PO Box 46, ELLISTON SA 5670 Or 
emailed to: dce@elliston.sa.gov.au. 
 
The policy and application form are available upon request during 
ordinary business hours at the Council Office, 21 Beach Terrace, Elliston 
or at www.elliston.sa.gov.au. 
Groups and individuals are able to meet with a Council Officer to discuss 
and receive assistance with their application prior to submission. This 
will be done strictly by appointment only. 
For more information or to book an appointment time, please contact the 
office. Telephone: 8687 9911. Email: jleonard@elliston.sa.gov.au 

 

ELLISTON FOOTBALL & NETBALL CLUBS  
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With our 50yr Anniversary Celebrations fast approaching we are on the 
hunt for any photos, slides, old uniforms, guernseys, boots, socks.....any 
memorabilia whatsoever that we could hang up in the hall. 
Photos can be of games, players, windups, premierships, trophy 
winners, after parties....absolutely anything. 
On Wednesday 21st Feb @ 5.30pm we will be at the Kindy if you would 
like to bring your photos down to be scanned or your slides to be 
converted to digital. 
If you have any questions please contact Monica on 0428 446 157. 
Please let all your friends & family know so we have a great variety of 
photos. 
/ƘŜŜǊǎ aƻƴƛŎŀ 

 
Newsletter Email address : news.letter347@schools.sa.edu.au 
Disclaimer: The opinions in this newsletter do not necessarily reflect those of the Department of 
Education and  Child Development  or Elliston Area School. 

http://www.elliston.sa.gov.au


 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


